KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

April 8, 2006, Our Lady of Fatima, Alcoa

 The meeting was opened by Michael Smith reading the Leader’s Prayer. 

Those present:  Debbie Ferreri, Jim Heath, Chris Lucheon, Maria Martinez, Steve Pacitti, Lois Schering, Michael Smith, Kay Sheldon, and Father Alex Waraksa.  Chris Lucheon had to leave the meeting early.

In deference to Chris’s leaving early, her report and New Business was addressed first.

Cursillo:  Chris

· Jim passed out copies of “Team Coordinator Responsibilities” which had been written by Chris to address questions that Team Coordinators had concerning logistical details which are specific to our diocese.  Jim asked that each member of the secretariat read the document and that any additions or corrections be sent to Chris in writing.

· Chris announced that the new Team Coordinator for the men’s weekend in June is Bob Thomas.  Peggy Humpheries is the Team Coordinator for the Women’s Weekend in July.  

· Help is needed in the kitchen for the men’s weekend.  Discussion was held on who could be asked to help.  Kitchen help is ready for the women’s weekend.

· Chris asked whether she should be planning the dates of the Cursillos for 2007 since her term expires in December 2006.  It was decided that she would seek a replacement for herself and plan the dates along with her replacement.

New Business

· Discussion was held on the Apison Retreat Center.  This facility is the property of Tres Dias, the nondenominational branch of Cursillo and is located in Ooltewah, TN.  It is currently being refurbished and will be available for use in 2007.  Jim had visited the retreat center and was very impressed with the facilities.  He felt that it would definitely meet our needs.  The cost would be about $40 per person.  The group decided to consider this place for our 2007 Cursillos.  

· Discussion was held on a replacement for Chris since her term will be over in December 2007. 2006

· Jim stated that according to the national Cursillo rules, only the lay leader Secretariat may change the three day weekend operational guidelines.

· Discussion was held on “What is Palanca.”  Jim stated that it is prayer and action for the success of the weekend.  He asked that Team Coordinators follow the guidelines concerning Palanca issued by the national Cursillo.  Jim will ask Carol to include in the letter that she sends to sponsors that all sponsors should send a Palanca letter to their candidate and that the sponsors should also ask the candidate’s spouse to send a Palanca letter. Steve made a motion that the distribution during the weekend of two pieces of Palanca, from the candidate’s sponsor and spouse, would be at the discretion of the Team Coordinator.  Michael seconded the motion and it passed on a voice vote.

· The differences between Palanca, spiritual aids, and “things” was discussed.  It was determined that on the weekend, spiritual aids should be kept separate from Palanca.  The distribution of “things” at a Cursillo weekend was discouraged.  Chris made a motion that on a weekend, Team members should check with the Team Coordinator before distributing any spiritual aids, and that any aids distributed would be given to all members of a distinct group, or they would be placed on a table and offered to everyone.  The motion was seconded by Steve and passed on a voice vote.

· The use of a Palanca Chapel and staffing was discussed.  Can we have adoration from Thursday evening until Sunday morning afternoon?

· Keeping a schedule on the weekend was discussed.  It was determined that the schedule was a guideline and could be changed at the discretion of the Team Leader.  

The Leaders Group Reunion included sharing by all present.

Secretary:  Kay

· Kay stated that there had been several corrections to the minutes of the January 21 meeting.  One was on the identification of Judy Holt attending as a substitute.  Several were under Pre Cursillo concerning candidates and sponsors, and the 4H Center in Crossville.  The last change concerned the publication of the Rooster Crows.

Treasurer:  Debbie

· Written reports were distributed and discussed (attached).  

· Discussion was held as to why the cost of the weekend in February was more than the amount taken in.  Debbie stated that Chris thinks that there was a mistake in the billing with Eagle Rock and that they will give us a $1000.00 credit.  Chris will check on this.

Pre Cursillo: Jim reported for Carol

· There are 9 men’s candidates for the June weekend and 19 women’s candidates for the July weekend.

Post Cursillo: Steve  

· Thirty two potential parish representatives have been identified.  Steve is working to establish lines of communication by E-Mail with each parish representative.  

· Ultreyas at various parishes seem to be doing well.  They are well attended.  

· Two new Ultreyas have been formed.  These are at St. John Neumann Parish in Farragut and St. Mary’s Parish in Johnson City.

School of Leaders, English: Lois

· The next School of Leaders will be at St. Theresa Parish in Clinton.  Three technique talks and one two witness talks are scheduled.  Topics will be recruitment and sponsorship.  The School of Leaders will end at 3PM.   

· The August School of Leaders is scheduled for August 12 at St. John Neumann Parish in Farragut.  The speakers will be the Cursillo Regional Team members.  Since the speakers are from out of town, they will need housing.  Lois asked for help in housing them.  The subject will be on the roles of leaders in the weekends. 

· The November School of Leaders will be at St. Alphonsus Parish in Crossville.  Lois asked for suggestions for topics.    

School of Leaders, Spanish:  Maria  
· The Spanish School of Leaders will begin in august.  It was suggested that long term formation be considered.  

· A suggestion was made that bi-lingual members of Cursillo be invited to an introductory meeting at the July Women’s weekend.  This could be the core group for a Spanish weekend.  Lois made a motion that Michael be a co-leader for the Spanish School of Leaders.   The motion was seconded by Debbie and passed on a voice vote.  Jim has contacted the Diocese about funding for the Spanish School of Leaders and was assured of $4000.00 for the coming year.  

Spiritual Director:  Father Alex
· Father Alex will be attending the Spiritual Directors and Lay Leaders meeting in Memphis on April 29, 2006.

Lay Director:  Jim 

· Jim will attend the Spiritual Directors and Lay Leaders meeting in Memphis on April 29, 2006.   He is considering attending the national meeting at Villanova, PA in July.

· Rob Morris will be taking over the website for Cursillo.

· Bishop Kurtz has approved the use of seminarians to give talks on the weekends.  He has suggested that Jim contact and coordinate with Father Peter Iorio, rector of seminarians. 

Old Business

· Jim asked that everyone consider on how we can use The Rooster Crows.  He posed the question “What should it be and how can it be most effective?”  He asked that suggestions be sent to him.

· The Grand Ultreya will be held June 17 at St. John Neumann Parish in Alcoa.  It will be from 9:30 to 12:30.  

Action Items and Administration

· Action Items   Jim asked Steve to continue his work with the parish representatives.

· Our Lady of Fatima has a new policy for facilities use by outside groups.  All groups that use the facilities have to have a certificate of insurance on file with the church.  Jim has talked with the Bishop who feels that Cursillo is part of the Diocese and will be covered under the diocesan insurance policy.  Jim will pursue this further with the diocese.

The meeting was closed with prayer led by Fr. Alex. 

NEXT SECRETARIAT MEETING ON JULY 8 OR 29, 2006 

ST. THOMAS THE APOSTLE CHURCH LENOIR CITY

                                                       Respectfully submitted,

                                                        Kay Sheldon

